Weeley in Bloom monthly report Dec 16th 2024

It has been a typical month with tidying up the village preparing for the winter. We held our community litter pick at the McDonald’s roundabout area, where we collected 12 bags and some larger vehicle parts. Thank you to all who came to support us.
Also, a thank you to the parish council for the turning on of the Christmas tree lights and special thank you to Mrs Christmas as she had a very long queue when handing out the selection boxes to the children, it was lovely watching the children enjoying decorating the tree.
Last year we held our first open gardens, as it was so successful we will be doing again in June next year.
Greater Anglia are celebrating 200 years of rail travel throughout next year. WIB will be joining in with the celebration at Weeley Train Station. At the moment we are looking at displaying art work and hopefully involving the local scouts group, this is under discussion.
The full size carving of the highland soldier is almost complete and will be erected in the wild area on 2nd Ave. We are planning an open ceremony, and would like the local press to attend.


